 	CHAIRMAN LONGMUIR AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 
My name is Art Hagebock. I am the owner and publisher of four weekly newspapers in southeast North Dakota. They are the LaMoure Chronicle, Kulm Messenger, Litchville Bulletin, and the Enderlin Independent.  
Please accept this testimony “IN OPPOSITION’ to SB 2069.  
I have been in the newspaper industry since 1980. I have owned my four newspapers since 2012. I also am very involved with my communities that I have papers in. I sit on the LaMoure Community Development Corporation board, St. Rose Care Center nursing home board, American Legion, LaMoure County Housing Authority board, LaMoure Chamber Retailers, James River Sportsman Club, and recently retired fire chief after fifteen years as the chief. I attend or I have an employee attend every School Board, City Council, and County Commission we can and report the stories in our papers.  I do not tell you these things to be boisterous, I tell you this because I know how vital the local newspapers are to getting information out to the public. The public also expects my newspapers to give them all the public information they need and want. The web and social media are great tools for information but anytime anybody really wants to make sure that their information is seen, they put that information in their local small town newspaper.  
The first question I have when I here that public notices are going on a website is “WHAT ARE THEY TRYING TO HIDE”? I have had to go through many steps to get this testimony submitted. Are these agencies wanting to make it so difficult to find things that they can now do things under the guise of “YES WE CAN DO THAT BECAUSE IT WAS PUT ON THE WEBSITE”. At least with the newspapers, the notice is out in front of the public without a time consuming, frustrating search. The state’s websites are too cumbersome to navigate now. Every time I have to submit my report to Job Service I end up getting a new password because they always tell me they have issues. The public notices that I am supposed to receive now are monitored by the newspapers.  Every single public entity that is required to submit a notice at one time or another has missed a mandatory publication. It is then that the newspaper contacts them to have it put in. Who is going to monitor these agencies? 
		Why would you want to spend my tax money for no reason? These notices are already being put in the newspapers and put on a website by the newspapers. 
 I ask you to be reasonable and use common sense and not let the state entities hide anything from the public.
Thank you for defeating this bill. Art Hagebock

